
 

20th August 2018 
CIRCULAR NO. 24 
TO ALL UNITS/MEMBERS 

 
BIPARTITE TALKS WITH IBA 

 
We reproduce hereunder the full text of Circular No.21 dated 19.08.2018 issued by Com. Sanjeev 
Kumar Bandlish, General Secretary, AISBISF as a reproduction of NCBE Circular No.23 of 
19.08.2018, the contents of which are self-explicit for information of our units/members.   
 
With greetings, 

   
( S. P. BEHERA ) 
GENERAL SECRETARY 

 
“As informed earlier, another round of Bipartite Talks (8th round of Small Committee discussions) 
was held by Indian Banks’ Association with our 5 Workman Unions yesterday at Mumbai.   
 
IBA team consisted of   
 
Shri Rajkiran Rai G (MD/CEO, Union Bank of India)–Chairman of the Committee 
Shri B. Rajkumar, Dy. Chief Executive, IBA,  
Shri M.K. Gupta, GM-HR, Bank of India,  
Shri Punit Jain, GM-HR, PNB,  
Shri T.S. Seshadri, GM-HR, Indian Bank,  
Shri S.K. Suri, GM-HR, Allahabad Bank  
Shri Sanjay Prakash, DGM-HR, SBI.  
Shri S.K Kakkar,  Sr. Advisor-HR&IR, IBA 
Shri K S Chauhan, Sr.Vice President, HR&IR, IBA 
 
Our team consisted of representatives from our 5 Workman Unions as under 
 
Com C H Venkatachalam, AIBEA 
Com Rajen Nagar, AIBEA 
Com S K Bandlish, NCBE 
Com Balaji, NCBE 
Com Pradip Biswas, BEFI 
Com Subhash Sawant, INBEF 
Com Upendrakumar, NOBW.  
 


